TOWN OF BETHEL - UTILITIES DEPARTMENT
Clifford J. Hurgin Municipal Center

1 School Street, Bethel, Connecticut 06801

Telephone: (203) 794-8549

Fax: (203) 794-8767

August 4, 2021

The Utilities Department is preparing to repair certain sewer mains starting the week of
August 9 and continuing for about 2 weeks in the Maple Ave / Plumtrees Rd /
Milwaukee Ave area. The work will be carried out by Kenyon Pipeline Inspection, LLC.
The work will involve a temporary disruption of sewer service for some properties for
approximately 8 hours.

Properties affected will receive two notifications — one approximately 5 to 10 days in
advance and another 1 day in advance of the work. A copy of the notification is attached.
If your property is within the approximate work area, please watch for the specific
notifications and follow the recommended procedures.

Properties that may be affected include those along the following streets within the listed
address’.

Maple Ave #7 to #12; #26 to #37; #80 to #85

Maple Ave Ext. #49 to #56

Reynold’s Ridge #48 to #53; #77 to #82

Plumtrees Rd #1 to #13; #18 to #27; #29 to #33U; #42 to #56;
Highland Avenue #8 to #30

Midway Dr #25 to #27; #46 to #52

Huntington Ct #1 to #12

Kayview Ave #13 to #22

Blue Spruce Ct #1 to #10

Hickok Ave #27 to #36

Nature View Trail #1 to #13
Brookwood Dr #1 to #2



TEMPORARY SHUTDOWN OF SERVICE NOTIFICATION

Dear Property Owner:
Within the next 5-10 days the sewers in your area are scheduled for repair. For one day

starting around 8am, there will be a temporary disruption of your sewer service.

We will be installing a liner through the existing sewer in order to repair this line. You will be
without service for approximately 8 hours. During that period, we ask that you limit the use of
your toilets and also the following items:

THE SHUTDOWN PROCEDURES YOU SHOULD FOLLOW ON THE DAY OF THE
SHUTDOWN ARE:

1.) DO NOT USE WASHING MACHINES OR DISHWASHERS.

2.) PLEASE LIMIT SINK AND SHOWER/BATH USAGE TO A MINIMUM.

3.) COVER ALL DRAINS (KITCHEN SINK, BATHROOM SINK, BATHTUB, LAUNDRY
DRAIN, ETC.) WITH POTS AND PANS, AS A REMINDER OF SHUTOFF UNTIL
OUR EQUIPMENT HAS LEFT THE SITE.

FAILURE TO FOLLOW THESE RESTRICTIONS CAN DAMAGE THE SEWER
IMPROVEMENTS INSTALLED AND COULD RESULT IN BACKUPS INTO YOUR LINE.

During some phases of the operation you may detect an odor. Odors are most likely to occur
in buildings with dry or non-existent traps. In most cases, odors can be minimized by pouring
several gallons of water down your unused plumbing fixtures (sinks, showers, toilets etc.) and
basement floor drains, and then open windows to ventilate.

Please note that if you have sump pumps or yard drains connected to the lateral, these are
illegal connections and must be removed. Since your lateral will be closed off, a sump pump
or other such illegal connection could cause a backup into your home and damage the sewer
repairs being installed.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to ask the site supervisor or
crew Foreman at the job site.

Supervisor: __Gary Horwedel
Contact #: ___518-937-0499

***YOU WILL RECIEVE A 24 HOUR NOTICE THE DAY BEFORE THE START OF WORK***

Thank you for your cooperation.

Kenvon Pipeline Inspection, ric

Queensbury, NY
kpisewer.com




